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MEASURE NUMBER: SB 91 STATUS: Original
SUBJECT: Increases various fees associated with the Liquefied Petroleum Gas Program.
GOVERNMENT UNIT AFFECTED: Oregon State Police
PREPARED BY: Tim Walker
REVIEWED BY: Doug Wilson
DATE: January 22, 2009

2009-2011 2011-2013
REVENUES:
Other Funds $ 192,913 $ 337,645

$ $
$ $
$ 192,913 $ 337,645

EFFECTIVE DATE: January 1, 2010

GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

ANALYSIS: This will increase the fees paid by individuals and businesses that install or service
propane tanks. The fees will be increased in two phases beginning in January 2010 and again in July
2011. The most recent fee increase was instituted in 2003. The fee increases proposed by SB 91 are
outlined below. It is anticipated that this bill may require additional limitation added to the budget of the
Oregon State Police.

Current 1/1/2010
Pct

Increase 7/1/2011
Pct

Increase

Examination fee $40 $55 37.5% $55 0.0%

LP gas installation license (annual) $85 $120 41.2% $130 8.3%

LP gas fitter license (biennial) $15 $50 233.3% $60 20.0%

LP gas truck equipment license (biennial) $15 $50 233.3% $60 20.0%

Late fee minimum $15 $30 100.0% $30 0.0%

Installation fee $35 $45 28.6% $50 11.1%

Container inspection $35 $45 28.6% $50 11.1%

Re-inspection $24 $100 316.7% $125 25.0%


